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  The Northampton Planning Board
Minutes of Meeting

Feb 23, 2016
212 Main St., Northampton, MA

Members Present: Time
R Chair, Debin Bruce 
R Vice Chair, John Lutz
R Ann DeWitt Brooks
R Dan Felten

R Mark Sullivan
R Theresa �³Tess�  ́Poe

R Euripedes DeOliveira, Associate Member
R Alan Verson, Associate Member 7:10 left

Staff:
Planning Director, Wayne Feiden

R Senior Planner, Carolyn Misch

7:00 PM  Debin Bruce opened  Public Comment- there was none.

7:00 PM  Staff described reason for revocation of Kensington estates subdivision plan

Upon motion by Tess Poe and second by John Lutz, the Board voted unanimously to rescind the 
subdivision.

7:05 PM  Debin Bruce opened the hearing for Site Plan Major Project for construction of 
17,600+-  sf 2 story office building Prince St, Village Hill, Map ID 38A-108.

Alan Verson and Mark Sullivan stepped down due to conflicts.

Karen Jackson, Chair of Board at ServiceNet introduced the team.  She noted that this project 
would allow the organization to combine three of their current office building locations.

Kevin Chrobak, project architect, introduced the detail of the plans and recognized his work with
City staff.  
He reiterated the request that was in the plan, in submitted letter, and raised by Jackson to 
eliminate the sidewalk connection between the building and Prince Street.
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Pete Parent, project engineer from CME Engineering, described the drainage challenges and the 
resulting plan for infiltration of as much of the site as feasible.

Chrobak described the  dumpster enclosure and location.

Debin Bruce asked for clarification of parking and the requirements for pedestrian access.

Ann DeWitt Brooks asked about the proposed alternative materials for sidewalk referenced in 
the staff memo.

Staff described zoning requirements for connections in 350-11.6.

Annetta Garshim , member of the ServiceNet board of directors emphasized need for cost 
containment and employee access.

Debin Bruce confirmed the intent is not to have clients coming to the site, but only 
administrative staff?

Euripedes DeOliveira  asked what happens when or if there is a change of use ?  Would there be 
a possibility to add the sidewalk for the new use?  Would there be a new review?

Staff noted that there would be no new review with a change of use.

Karen Jackson noted composition of the professional staff and asked for relief from requirement 
for the access to Prince Street.

DeOliveira noted that the Board should consider the zoning and area for now and in future and 
walkability and sustainability.

Dan Felten stated that he felt this was a great project and the requirement for the path was an 
�³overreach�  ́on Planning Board�¶s part.

Debin Bruce noted that this should be evaluated relative to all other projects in town.

Chrobak argued that the sidewalk wouldn�¶t be used and that people would opt for using the bike 
path for access.

Tess Poe raised the concern about the sizeable trees that will be removed and  sidewalk access to 
Prince Street.  She asked if there would be a viable mechanism to phase in the construction of the
path.

Euripedes DeOliveira agreed that would be beneficial if possible.

Chrobak suggested an alternative location that would connect the site to the bike path instead of 
Prince Street.
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The Board discussed the option and agreed this would be a good compromise.
Upon motion by Tess Poe and second John Lutz the board voted unanimously to close the 
hearing.

Upon motion by Ann DeWitt Brooks and second by Dan Felten, the Board voted unanimously to
 approve the plans with conditions including connection to the northeast corner to the bike path, 
sidewalk relocation within the utility easement on Lot 18 and plan changes requested by 
Department of Public Works.

Mark Sullivan returned.

Staff presented the Water Street ANR for review.  Upon motion by John Lutz and second by 
Tess Poe the Board voted unanimously to have staff endorse the ANR.

Staff described the request for return of escrow for Northern Avenue.
Upon motion by Tess Poe and second by Mark Sullivan the Board voted unanimously to return 
the escrow for Northern Avenue

The Board agreed to reschedule the discussion from the February 9 cancelled meeting regarding 
permitting to March 9.
8:15  adjourn
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